

2350 E. 223<sup>rd</sup> St. Carson, CA 90810

September 7, 2018

Via Email

Dr. Philip Fine
Deputy Executive Officer
South Coast Air Quality Management District
21865 Copley Drive
Diamond Bar, CA 91765

Re: PAR 2001 and 2002

Dear Dr. Fine:

Andeavor is writing today regarding the September 7, 2018 comment letter submitted by Latham and Watkins on behalf of the Western States Petroleum Association (WSPA). The proposed amendments, associated with the transition of the RECLAIM program into a command and control setting, are of interest to Andeavor and our four facilities in RECLAIM. We endorse and support the letter submitted on WSPA's behalf and concur in the issues identified in that letter.

If you have any questions, please let me know. I can be reached at 682-465-1925 or via email at <a href="mailto:susan.r.stark@andeavor.com">susan.r.stark@andeavor.com</a>. We look forward to continuing to work with you and your team on RECLAIM-related rulemakings.

Sincerely,

Susan Stark

Susan Stark Regulatory Affairs Manager

cc: Barbara Baird, SCAQMD Mike Krause, SCAQMD Robert Nguyen, Andeavor